
CITY OF LOVELAND, COLORADO 
MEETING NOTICE  

 
 
 

WHO:        LOVELAND POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD 
 

WHERE:   LOVELAND POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICE TRAINING ROOM @ 5:30 
810 E. 10TH STREET 

 
WHEN:   MONDAY, 3-4-19 

WHY:  AGENDA AS FOLLOWS 
 

 
 

 
1) City Manager – Steve Adams – results of boards and commissions survey 

 

2) Chief Ticer – January stats 
 

3) Councilor Don Overcash 
 

4) Other reports and discussions 
 

 

 

 

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for services, programs and activities and 

does not discriminate on the basis of disability, race, age, color, national origin, religion, sexual orientation or 

gender. For more information on non-discrimination or for translation assistance, please contact the City’s Title 

VI Coordinator at TitleSix@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-2372. The City will make reasonable accommodations 

for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). For more information on ADA or 

accommodations, please contact the City’s ADA Coordinator at bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-

3319.  

“La Ciudad de Loveland está comprometida  a proporcionar igualdad de oportunidades para los servicios, 

programas y actividades y no discriminar en base a discapacidad, raza, edad, color, origen nacional, religión, 

orientación sexual o género.  Para más información sobre la no discriminación o para asistencia en traducción, 

favor contacte al Coordinador Título VI de la Ciudad al TitleSix@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-2372.  La Ciudad 

realizará las acomodaciones razonables para los ciudadanos de acuerdo con la Ley de Discapacidades para 

americanos (ADA).  Para más información sobre ADA o acomodaciones, favor contacte al Coordinador de ADA de 

la Ciudad en bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-3319 
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Present: Chair Pat Kistler, Ed Gassman, Dick Hunsaker, Alan Lipowitz, Shannon Dapkus, 
Bev Cardarelli, Greg Bland, Kathy Mitchell and John Tindall.   Absent:  Erin Frisch.   Other 
attendees:  Chief Ticer; Lt. Pyle, Keri Lawler and Councilor Don Overcash 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:45 PM by Chair Pat Kistler.  A motion was made and 
seconded respectively by Kathy Mitchell and Bev Cardarelli to approve the minutes as is. Motion 
carried.   All approved. 
 
CHIEF TICER 
 

 Chief had everyone introduce themselves to Keri Lawler, Administrative Analyst, who 
then introduced herself as well as a little background history. 

 Updated the Board on crime and traffic statistics for the month of December 2018.  Stated 
that calls for service for 2018 were 100,000 plus.  Additionally Chief also explained Part 
I crimes and UCR crime reporting (NIBRS)   It is very important that we report both UCR 
and Part I crimes.   Note:    82.1.4 UCR/NIBRS   A written directive establishes procedures 
for collecting and submitting crime data to a national uniform crime reporting program 
or national incident-based reporting system, or state system if one exists. 

 Car crashes are slowly decreasing and officers are being very proactive on traffic citations 
and the officers give out a lot of warnings which is a great communication tool between 
the officer and the offender. 

 
LT. JEFF PYLE 
 

 Lt. Pyle updated the Board about Operations taking an active approach on educating 
the public during the holiday season by conducting bicycle stops in the downtown area 
and adjoining neighborhoods.   There was a 27% reduction in shoplifting during this 
past holiday season. 

 Motor vehicle thefts during the holiday season remained the same.  Detective Danyel 
McGraw is in charge of our License Plate Reader vehicle and she has been able to 
recover several stolen vehicles.   Other detectives and patrol are trained to use the LPR 
as well.   A comment by one of our Board members asked if stolen vehicles are stripped.    
Chief indicated that very rarely are then stripped.    

 Lt. Pyle stated that on February 19 the City Council will hear our ordinance on body 
worn cameras and the IGA for the Police Regional Training Center.   Estimated date for 
groundbreaking is May 1.    The money for the PRTC is coming out of the City Council’s 
special projects fund.     Board member Tindall made a motion to give permission to 
Councilor Overcash to speak on behalf of the Police Citizen Advisory Board on the 
urgency of body worn cameras.   Motion carried.  All approved. 

 
 
There being no further business a motion was made and seconded respectively by Ed Gassman 
and Dick Hunsaker to adjourn the meeting.   Motion carried.  All approved.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:00 PM 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
Elizabeth Markham 
 
Approved by Chief Ticer 
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